
       

 

 

Town of  Upper  Marlboro  Pol ice  Depar tment  
 

 

14211 School Lane, Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772   Tel: (301) 627-6905 
_____________________________________________________________________________                                                                

                         Janice Duckett                    Karen Lott                 Sarah Franklin               Thomas Hanchett                     Charles Colbert           

                 Treasurer                       Commissioner                     President                         Commissioner                      Commissioner 

 
David A. Burse 

Chief of Police               
                

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

                    

To: Board of Town Commissioners 

 

From: David A. Burse, Chief of Police  

 

Date: November 23, 2022  

 

Re: Police Department Office Space  

 

 

Commissioners, 

 

 

I am requesting to discuss the opportunity for the police department to move to a new location at 6407 Crain 

Highway, Upper Marlboro, MD. This location has been discussed with each Commissioner independently and 

during Work Sessions and Board meetings since August. I would like to see if the Board would approve me to 

explore the terms of the lease that the landlord has provided to me with a Commercial Real Estate Agent. The 

current police space at Town hall is at capacity and with the strong possibility of annexation, we will need to 

hire more officers.  


